SECRETARY: Marion Milburn,

46, Balmoral Rd.,

Ormesby,

Middlesbrough

TS3 OND

Our Ref SD/MM

Monday 18th October 2017

Dear Sir/Madam,

The Park End & Beckfield Community Forum meeting was held on Tuesday 10<sup>th</sup>. October 2017, and one of the items on the agenda was the new licence application at the former Park End Clinic, Overdale Road, Park End, for music and alcohol on the premises. These concerns were discussed in detail, and those who attended the meeting voted unanimously to oppose the application.

The reasons for the opposition to the application are as follows:

- 1. The area has already got a history of anti-social behaviour, the addition of alcohol and music will only exacerbate the situation further.
- 2. The noise will disturb those who live close by, as this is in a closely built up housing estate.
- 3. Sandringham Home which is situated just at the back of this building homes vulnerable residents.
- 4. A play park and skate board park is situated directly behind the former Park End Clinic, so is in close proximity, which could be harmful to small children.

Yours sincerely,

Shaila Dring (chair narcan

Sheila Dring (chair person)

1 8 OCT 2017

LICENSING